

UNITED NATIONS GENERAL ASSEMBLY



Distr. GENERAL

A/7731/Add.1 1. December 1969

ORIGINAL: ENGLISH

Twenty-fourth session Agenda item 77 (a)

APPOINTMENTS TO FILL VACANCIES IN THE MEMBERSHIP OF SUBSIDIARY BODIES OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY

ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON ALMINISTRATIVE AND BUDGETARY QUESTIONS

Report of the Fifth Committee

Rapporteur: Mr. Gregor WOSCHNAGG (Austria)

- 1. At its 1337th meeting, held on 28 November 1969, the Fifth Committee considered a note by the Secretary-General (A/7571) concerning the four vacancies which will occur in the membership of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions as a result of the expiration on 31 December 1969 of the terms of office of Mr. Jan P. Bannier, Mr. Pedro Olarte, Mr. V.F. Ulanchev and Mr. Wilbur H. Ziehl.
- 2. The members of the Fifth Committee were invited to suggest the names of persons who might be recommended to the General Assembly for appointment to the Advisory Committee in accordance with the provisions of rules 156 and 157 of the rules of procedure of the General Assembly. Four names were submitted for the consideration of the Committee (A/C.5/1261) and (A/C.5/1261).
- 3. The Fifth Committee voted by secret ballot to decide on its recommendations. The result of the voting was as follows:

Number of ballot papers:	88
Invalid ballots:	0
Number of valid ballots:	88
Abstentions:	1
Number of members voting:	87
Required majority:	1111
Number of votes obtained:	
Mr. Jan P. Bannier	82
Mr. Albert F. Bender, Jr.	77
Mr. V.K. Palamarchuk	75
Mr. José Piñera	58

Fourteen votes were cast for four other persons.

4. Mr. Bannier (Netherlands), Mr. Bender (United States of America), Mr. Palamarchuk (Union of Soviet Socialist Republics) and Mr. Piñera (Chile), having received the required majority, were declared recommended for appointment as members of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions for a three-year term beginning on 1 January 1970.

RECOMMENDATION OF THE FIFTH COMMITTEE

5. The Fifth Committee therefore recommends to the General Assembly the adoption of the following draft resolution:

Appointments to fill vacancies in the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions

The General Assembly

Appoints the following persons as members of the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions for a three-year term beginning on 1 January 1970:

Mr. Jan P. Bannier,

Mr. Albert F. Bender, Jr.

Mr. V.K. Palamarchuk,

Mr. José Pinera.